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February 28, 2020 
 
 
Attn: The Honorable Kristine L. Svinicki 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Mail Stop O-16 B33 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
 
Subject: SECY-20-0005, Rulemaking Plan for Training and Experience Requirements for Unsealed 
Byproduct Material (10 CFR Part 35); Perspectives from the American College of Radiology 
 
Dear NRC Chairman Kristine Svinicki: 
 
The American College of Radiology (ACR)—a professional association representing nearly 40,000 
diagnostic/interventional radiologists, nuclear medicine physicians, radiation oncologists, and medical 
physicists—appreciates the opportunity to provide feedback on SECY-20-0005, Rulemaking Plan for 
Training and Experience Requirements for Unsealed Byproduct Material (10 CFR Part 35).   
 
SECY-20-0005 recommends a rulemaking to remove “alternate pathway” Authorized User (AU) training 
and experience (T&E) requirements in 10 CFR Part 35, Subpart D (“unsealed byproduct material-written 
directive not required”) and Subpart E (“unsealed byproduct material, the 

ambiguity of the board recognition criteria, as well as many other concerns discussed in this letter, renders 
the NRC staff recommendation impossible for ACR to support at this time. 
 
Therefore, the ACR continues to recommend that NRC maintain the current AU T&E in 10 CFR Part 35 
that have protected the health and safety of patients, the public, and healthcare personnel for nearly two 
decades and through numerous care innovations.  We urge the Commissioners to align with the prior 
recommendations of the NRC Advisory Committee on the Medical Uses of Isotopes (ACMUI) and the 
general consensus of NRC’s diverse physician and physicist stakeholder communities. 
 
A multispecialty and multidisciplinary ACR task force of experts ers’ consideration:  

 
1. Unsupported assumption of patient access issue caused by AU T&E 
 
SECY-20-0005 describes a theoretical, undemonstrated patient access concern related to certain 
therapeutic radiopharmaceuticals under 10 CFR Part 35, Subpart E, and recommends a rulemaking to 
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